Langer, Scott

From: Lamb, Russell L - OCI [Russell.Lamb@wisconsin.gov]

Sent: Monday, June 20, 2011 11:27 AM

To: Langer, Scott

Subject: Traffic Signal Assessment for Old Sauk & Westfield Rd
Attachments: To the City of Madison.doc; Board of Public Works Document.pdf
To the City of Madison

Traffic, Engineering and Parking Divisions
Madison Municipal Building, Suite 100
Madison, WI 53701

Mr. Scott Langer, Traffic Engineer

Sir:

I received your notice of public hearing about the plans for a traffic light at the intersection of Old Sauk Road
and Westfield Road and because I will be out of town on that date, I wanted to make you aware of my feelings
about this project.

First - I do not believe there are any additional benefits to me or my property just because you put a light at that
intersection. The traffic lights East (N Gammon) and West (Highpoint) of me do a adequate job of allowing for
breaks in traffic, so much so that I do not recall having to wait long to exit or enter my location ever.

Second - You will possibly add addition time to my daily commute to and from work by adding this light.
Third - I believe that the only people who will benefit from this are the people who live North & South or
perhaps branch off of this intersection on Westfield Rd. and Old Sauk Rd.

I also believe that while condos are assessed on an individual basis they are not treated as individual when you
compute the 10 per parcel trip credit which seems to be unfair to the individual condo owners in general.

So just to make myself clear, I oppose the erection of this traffic light at the intersection of Old Sauk Rd. and
Westfield Rd. I also believe that the other residents of Sauk Creek Condos might feel the same way.
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.
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